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Note of the meeting of the Advisory Board for Bath Neighbourhood CIL
held on Monday, 16th January, 2023
in Online  - Private
Meeting Attendance
	In Attendance

	 Councillor Colin Blackburn

	Councillor Alison Born

	Councillor Paul Crossley

	Dave Dixon

	Mark Hayward

	Councillor Joel Hirst

	Councillor Manda Rigby

	Councillor Mark Roper

	Councillor Shaun Stephenson-McGall


	Apologies Received from

	 Councillor Rob Appleyard

	Councillor Jess David


<AI1>

	1.   
	Introduction and Welcome 




Dave Dixon, Community Engagement Manager welcomed everybody to the meeting. Dave Chaired the meeting in the absence of the regular Chair. 

Councillor Rob Appleyard was unable to be present to chair the meeting due to Mayoral duties. 
Councillor Jess David recorded her apologies 

Councillor Manda Rigby was present as sub for Councillor Jess David

Mark Hayward explained that this meeting of the Advisory Board had been scheduled to review two outstanding applications that had been submitted prior to the 18th of October 2022. This date was the original closing date for applications prior to dates needing to be rearranged. 

</AI1>

<AI2>

	2.   
	Application 1 - Pedestrian Crossing Lansdown 




The Advisory panel were asked to consider an application that was submitted by the Ward Councillors for Lansdown for the funding of a pedestrian crossing at Hope House in the ward of Lansdown. 

The application has the support of the B&NES Highways Team. The application has been discussed with the B&NES Legal Representative and it fits the criteria for CIL funding. 

The project can be delivered by the B&NES Highways Team in the financial year 2023-2024. 

The anticipated cost for the project has a range from £60,000-£75,000.

The application explained that due to there being no Section 106 agreement to meet the provision of the much-needed crossing. The panel understood the reason why this application has been submitted for local Bath CIL but asked the officers to write to the Cabinet Member, the Planning Officer and B&NES CIL Officer to raise the argument for items such as this to be picked up earlier in the process. It is hoped that this will elevate such requests in the future.

All Panel Members agreed to recommend that this application will receive up to £75,000.  Cllr Appleyard also recorded his support following the meeting. 

The Panel asked that the BMX Club provides a schedule for when the funds will be needed to complete the various aspects of this project. The payment schedule would be set out in the grant agreement.
It was suggested that it would be useful to arrange a date for panel members to visit the BMX Track to visualise the work that will be taking place. 

</AI2>

<AI3>

	3.   
	Application 2 - BMX Track Odd Down 




The Advisory panel were asked to consider an application that was submitted by Bath BMX Club for improvements to build 

The application has been discussed with the B&NES Legal Representative and it fits the criteria for CIL funding. 

The project can be delivered in 2023.  

The anticipated cost for full ambition for this project has costs of £105,304. The club has fund raised £6,000 and is asking for CIL funding of £99,304

Councillor Joel Hurst is the Ward Councillor for Odd Down and welcomed the application, the club has a good record of delivering for the community. 

It was felt that with the Odd Down Cycle Track being in close proximity and the Entry Hill Scheme being cancelled this is an opportunity to bolster facilities for the local area. 

All Panel Members agreed to recommend that this application will receive up to £99,304. Cllr Appleyard also recorded his support following the meeting. 
</AI3>

<AI4>

	4.   
	Pennyquick Park Update 




The Advisory Board at its last meeting on July 2022 made a recommendation to £37,000 to be awarded to Pennyquick Park in Twerton. The recommendation was agreed through a single member decision in December 2022. 

The original request was for the funds to pay for repairs to the bike pump track and outdoor gym equipment. 

Since the single member agreement was made, it has come to light the pump track repairs will now be in excess of £75,000. 

The applicant Councillor Sarah Moore asked the panel to amend the use of the funding. The use will now be for additional disability equipment in the park alongside the outdoor gym equipment and repairs to the park lights. 

All Panel Members agreed that the funds can now be used to meet the new needs of the project. 
</AI4>

<AI5>

	5.   
	World Heritage Enhancement Fund 




Dave Dixon explained that the World Heritage Enhancement Fund have made an approach to ask if the Bath Neighbourhood CIL would be able to support the funding that has been cut from the main Council budget. The sum that has been cut is £20,000 per year. 

Councillor McGall felt that it would not be appropriate to agree upfront sums of funding that would then be used on projects that are chosen by a separate group. If there are specific project that need support, then these should be applied for on an individual basis. 

Councillor Blackburn seconded the view of Councillor McGall.

Councillor Crossley also agreed with the point made and added that applications at been to be looked at on a case-by-case basis otherwise it goes against the spirit of the Advisory Panels work.

Councillor Born felt that if there were to be any agreement on funding being provided there would need to be a clear understanding added to the terms of reference for the Advisory Board. 

Councillor Hirst felt that control of the recommendations on who receives funding needs to remain with the Advisory Board. 

Mark Hayward explained that the conversations that have taken place with the Councils Legal Advisor have provide the advice that the Advisory Board needs to have the final say on any funding that is allocated. The rational needs to follow the criteria set out for CIL and the process that already exists. It was also explained that CIL funds can be agreed retrospectively for applications.  

At this time no formal application has been received from the World Heritage Enhancement Fund. 
</AI5>

<AI6>

	6.   
	Future Meetings 




The next meeting of the Advisory Board will be scheduled to take place after the Local Elections have concluded. The date is likely to be around July 2023. 
</AI6>
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